Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Conservation Area Team
at Treworthal, 10.30 am on 2nd May 2015

PRESENT : 
CAROLINE COLDWELL (CC), JOHN ADAMS (JA), PETER JACKSON, JENNY WHEATLEY (JW), ANNE TREVERTON, YVONNE FULLER AND KEITH FISHER

CC thanked the volunteers for offering to help with the Conservation Area Appraisals, part of the Roseland Plan implementation process.

CC gave a brief overview of Conservation Areas – they are areas deemed to be of prestige value with special character and appearance and/or special architectural or historic interest and are considered worthy of preservation/enhancement.  The Roseland has 5 – Veryan, Veryan Green, Portloe, St Mawes and Gerrans/Portscatho.

The purpose of the appraisals is to identify the character of the CAs which will then feed through to the Design Guide.

Stage 1 of the process is to get a “snapshot” of the CAs as they are now and the first task for the volunteers is to go out in pairs to take photos of the properties within the CAs and make notes of any key features, positive and negative.  Also as the area designations were made in the 1970s with no formal appraisal since the volunteers should consider “Are the CA boundaries in the correct position?”  CC would prefer volunteers to work “off their own patch”.  After discussion, however,  the volunteers all felt strongly that they would produce better results working in areas which they know.  It was agreed, therefore, that for stage 1 at least the volunteers would pair up and cover the CAs as follows :

Veryan – Peter Jackson and June Bertram (Peter would contact June who couldn’t attend today)
Veryan Green – Nicola Pearce and Sue Wagstaff ??

Portloe – Jenny Wheatley plus one (Jenny had someone in mind to help her).

St Mawes – Yvonne Fuller and Keith Fisher

Gerrans/Portscatho – Anne Treverton and CC

For the field work JA confirmed he has an A3 printer and would provide CC with prints of the CA maps.  These would also be put onto the CA section of the Roseland Plan website.

On the recommendation of Nick Cahill (Cornwall Council)there was a brief health and safety discussion.

Arising out of the meeting :

CC would arrange a second briefing for those unable to attend today and contact Sue Wagstaff to see if she could help.  JW would advise on who could assist her.
CC would prepare a simple pro forma after that second briefing for the volunteers to use “in the field”.

The volunteers would set to with photographs, making the most of long daylight hours and good weather.

The aim would be to have the photographic record done by the end of June. 

There would then need to be a detailed analysis of the photos, identification of key character areas and a full detailed appraisal, including topography, history, settlement form, views and vistas, open spaces, trees and building vernacular.  CC spoke with JW regarding her assistance with this part of the process.

The meeting closed at 12.15 pm
